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Gary Francis Quinlan, President of the Security Council 
Thank you, Mr. Chairman and good morning.  Let me begin by thanking the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People for inviting me to address this meeting in my capacity as president of the Security Council in November.  The Security Council remains closely engaged on the situation in the Middle East, including the Palestinian question, and remains fully committed to seeking a comprehensive, just and lasting peace in the Middle East addressing all final status issues based on relevant Security Council resolutions, the Madrid principles of land for peace, the roadmap for peace in the Middle East and the Arab peace initiative.

The Council has continued to receive monthly briefings from the Secretary General's special coordinator for the Middle East peace process and from the department of political affairs and has held open debates on the Middle East on a quarterly basis.  The Council heard directly from the Secretary General at the most recent open debate in October and welcomes his personal engagement.  

At a subsequent emergency meeting on Jerusalem, Council members stressed the need for a deescalation of tensions in the city.  Council members also expressed support for the special and historic role of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan at holy sites in Jerusalem. 

Last year, Council members welcomed the resumption of direct talks between the Palestinians and Israel and expressed the hope that both sides would seize the opportunity to narrow their differences and achieve substantive progress in the talks.  In its press statement on 12 July this year, Council members expressed their support for the resumption of direct negotiations between the Israelis and Palestinians.  

In its presidential statement on 28 July, the Council urged the parties and the international community to achieve a comprehensive peace based on the vision of a region where two democratic states, Israel and Palestine, live side by side in peace within secure and recognized borders, as envisages in Security Council resolution 1850 from 2008.  

Council members have also welcomed -- condemned -- condemned -- acts of violence on both sides, including rocket and other attacks directed at Israel.  During the past year, Council members have expressed concern over Israel's settlement activities in East Jerusalem and the West Bank, and many have condemned and termed them as illegal or illegitimate.  

Council members have said that such actions can undermine efforts towards peace talks and the viability of the two-state solution.  The Council met regularly during the conflict related to Gaza during July and August and adopted a presidential statement on 28 July and a press statement on 12 July.

The Security Council has called on all parties to engage in efforts to achieve a durable and fully respected ceasefire based on the Egyptian initiative, and for full respect for international humanitarian law, including the protection of the civilian population. 

The Security Council expressed its grave concern regarding the loss of civilian lives and casualties as a result of the crisis related to Gaza.  In July, the Security Council also called for the full implementation of resolution 1860 from 2009, and stressed the need for the immediate provision of humanitarian assistance to the Palestinian civilian population in the Gaza Strip, including through urgent additional contributions to the UN Relief and Works Agency, UNRWA.  

The Council continues to recognize and commend the vital role played by the agency, along with other United Nations and humanitarian organizations in addressing the critical humanitarian needs in Gaza.  

Council members have welcomed the Tripartheid agreement reached between the UN, Israel and the Palestinian Authority, which will help to meet reconstruction needs in Gaza.

The Security Council applauds the efforts of UNRWA to assist Palestinian refugees in the West Bank, Gaza, Syria, Lebanon and Jordan, and expresses its hope that the international community will increase its support to UNRWA.  

Sustained development of the Palestinian economy is crucial to the realization of the two-state solution, and the Security Council calls on the international community to increase humanitarian assistance to the Palestinian people and provide support to the development of the Palestinian economy, which can have a positive effect on negotiations between the Palestinians and Israel.

Some Council members have emphasized the need for the Palestinian Authority, under the leadership of President Abbas, to govern throughout the West Bank and Gaza.  The Security Council attaches importance to the efforts made by the quartet to advance the peace process.  Council members also recognize the contribution made by this committee, the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People to the realization of the legitimate rights of the Palestinian people.

To conclude, Mr. Chairman, the Security Council will continue to make efforts to facilitate a just and equitable solution to the Palestinian question and to achieving a comprehensive peace settlement based on the two-state solution.  Thank you, Mr. Chairman.   

